Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
March 21, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. David Weindorf, Dr. Michael Ballou, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Yi Luo, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the February 15, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Galyean noted that Dr. Peggy Miller, Director and Special Assistant to the Provost for the Remnant Trust, has indicated that they would be glad to make presentations to small groups.  Please contact Malorie Kreighbaum if you have a small group that would be interested in learning more about the Remnant Trust.

3. Dr. Weindorf reported that the subject of discussion at one of the university associate deans meetings was college endowed funds.  Many of the colleges are beginning to set up a review system for their endowed professors and chairs, just to make sure they are spending the funds and using them for their designated use.  He has visited with Dr. Galyean, and they would like to see (beginning next year) a one-page summary from the endowed professor/chair indicating a general overview of their scholarly activities and what the endowed funds have been used to support.  This summary should be included with their annual faculty report.

4. Dr. Galyean announced that there will not be any mid-year salary adjustments this year.  He is hoping they will resume the program next year.

5. Dr. Galyean would like to see departments implement some rules regarding using personal vehicles for university travel.  These rules might include specifying a maximum travel radius or possibly only reimbursing what the cost would have been to rent a car (plus fuel) to travel to their destination(s), etc.  A great deal of money is currently being spent on travel, and we need to cut costs wherever possible.
6. Dr. Galyean announced the Chancellor will hold a Town Hall Meeting to discuss the proposal for a vet school at Texas Tech University.  This will be held on Wednesday, March 30th from 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. in rooms 102/102A of the Animal and Food Sciences Building.  The Chancellor would like for all CASNR faculty, staff, and students who can be there to attend.  There will also be a budget forum on May 4th from 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. at the Education Building, Room 001 (basement) with the Provost and CFO.  All CASNR faculty and staff are also invited to attend this event.

7. Dr. Galyean reported that summer budget transfers from CASNR funds have been completed and each department received what they requested.
OTHER

Dr. Weindorf announced that the two candidate interviews for the LA Chair position have been completed and once references have been checked we will hopefully be able to make an offer to one of them soon.  Dr. Weindorf also reported that he just returned from Washington, DC, where he met with House Agriculture Committee staff member Pam Miller regarding new grant opportunities for CASNR.  He also noted Dr. Mindy Brashears was just awarded a BHEARD Institutional Capacity Development grant.  Next week, he will be attending the Texas Unmanned Aerial Systems Summit & Expo in Austin to learn more about using this emerging technology in research.
Dr. Weindorf asked the chairs to please send any updates regarding international programs to him by the end of the week so they can update the international program section of the website.

Dr. Ballou reminded the council that the Ogallala Aquifer Program (OAP) would be releasing their request for proposals soon.  They would like to encourage these proposals to be multi-institutional in nature, as well as projects seeking to decrease the use of water.  Dr. Ballou will be sending an e-mail out to chairs with instructions on submitting the proposals.  He also reported that he and Dr. Klein attended LCU’s Natural Sciences Career Fair the first of this month and had many students and faculty stop by their table.
Dr. Orth reported they have a candidate coming next week to interview for the equine companion animal position in AFS.  They will also be conducting interviews for the Equestrian Center director position in the upcoming weeks.  Also, a Big 12 barbeque cook-off competition was held during the Men’s Big 12 Basketball Tournament in Kansas City.  The team from AFS (representing Texas Tech University) received 2nd place in the competition.  He also reported that the Livestock and Meats judging teams won 1st place at the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo.

Dr. Fraze noted that the search committees for the Ag Education and the Ag Communication positions will be meeting this week and next to evaluate and select candidates for the two positions.  Career Development Events (judging contests) for area and regional high schools are coming up, and will be held three weekends out of the next five.

Dr. Hequet reported they have interviewed two candidates for the crop ecophysiology position and will have some onsite interviews this week and next for the soil ecology/biochemistry position and the plant breeding position.  They will be conducting an interview later in April for another research assistant professor postion.  A school in France has contacted Dr. Hequet and will be on campus April 14th to discuss possible joint programs.
Dr. Johnson said the Texas Agricultural Cooperative Council Meeting was held last week in San Antonio, and Dr. Sanja Zivkovic will serve as a resources director.  He also noted that Rick Kellison and Glen Schur have been contacted and may be asked to testify at hearings regarding water conservation.  In addition, the department has been asked to put together a training webinar on the 31st of this month for NRCS employees related to water conservation.  Dr. Johnson indicated they have only received one application for the risk management position that is currently open.
Ann Ulmer reported that the USDA Challenge Grants and Capacity Building Grants are both due on the same day this year.  Proposals will be due on Friday, April 22nd.

Dr. Yi Luo (substituting for Dr. Charles Klein) announced the annual CELA (Council of Educators in Landscape Architecture) Conference will be held in Salt Lake City, Utah Wednesday through Saturday of this week and several faculty members and graduate students will be attending.
Dr. Wallace announced that Dr. Tim Grabowski, Research Associate Professor in the Texas Cooperative Fish and Wildlife Research Unit, will be leaving to assume the role of Director at the Hawaii Cooperative Fishery Research Unit in Honolulu, Hawaii.  Discussions are still ongoing with the Physical Plant in regards to cost estimates received regarding remodeling some classrooms and offices.
Norman reported that he and Kris Allen have made good progress on moving our website over to the new university template.  About 75% has been completed.

Julann reminded the council members of the following due dates:

· Annual Faculty Reports with Chairperson Assessments are due to the Dean’s Office on April 1st; 

· CASNR and University Award Nominations are due on April 8th; and

· Staff Evaluations are due in the ePM system on April 15th.

